On March 13th the following question was received from Board Member Debra Robinson regarding Board Item RE3 - New 04-OO Middle School and Bus Compound:

Question: 
 Please explain why we need to use eminent domain process?

Response:  
This is an assemblage of 52.73 acres consisting of three different property owners.  At the February 15, 2006 Board Meeting, the School Board approved a contract with one owner for the acquisition of the 11.07 acre parcel.  We have been unable to reach agreement with the other two owners thus far, therefore it is necessary to obtain Board approval to begin the eminent domain process in order to move forward with the assemblage and acquisition of the remaining parcels in a timely fashion.  We will continue to negotiate with the owners in an attempt to avoid taking the properties via eminent domain, if at all possible. 
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